
 

 

 

5 April 2019 

 

G7 FOREIGN MINISTERS' STATEMENT 

ON THE SITUATION IN THE WEST OF LIBYA 

  

 

We, the Foreign Ministers of Canada, France, Germany, Italy, Japan, the United Kingdom 

and the United States of America, and the EU High Representative, gathered in Saint-Malo 

on April 5th express our deepest concern about military operations near Tripoli, Libya. We 

urge all involved parties to immediately halt all military activity and movements toward 

Tripoli, which are hindering prospects for the UN-led political process, putting civilians in 

danger, and prolonging the suffering of the Libyan people.   

  

We firmly believe that there is no military solution to the Libyan conflict. We strongly oppose 

any military action in Libya. Any Libyan actor or faction that precipitates further civil conflict 

are harming innocent people and standing in the way of the peace that Libyans deserve.  

  

We reiterate our full and united support to the United Nations Secretary General Antonio 

Guterres and Special Representative of the Secretary General Ghassan Salamé as the UN 

seeks to help Libyans overcome Libya's political stalemate, and help Libyans chart a path 

toward credible and peaceful elections as soon as possible, as agreed by the Libyan 

parties in Paris in May 2018 and in Palermo in November 2018. We further call on all 

Libyans to constructively support the UN led process and the international community to 

demonstrate full unity and cohesion towards the shared objective of the sustainable 

stabilisation of Libya. 


